James A. Brown

604 Reynolds St., Box 217
Iroquois Falls, ON POK 1EO
Phone & Fax 705-258-5000
email jabrown@ontera.net

Kirsten Walli January 29, 2009
Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Young Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

RE: File EB 2008-0339 — Letter from Andrew Roman — Miller Thomson

Dear Ms. Walli,
Please disregard Miller Thomson’s, Mr. Andrew Romans, letter addressed January 27, 2009.

In his topic he states "Response to submission by James A. Brown". Clearly he is not
responding to my letter but that of Mr. Carroll’s. He obviously confused, therefore his comments
should be removed.

Furthermore, Mr. Roman referenced my name a number of times but did not have the decency to
forward me his submittal. If it was intentional, he is of ethical question, however we noted that
when he represented two separate clients in this matter. However, more importantly was
wording and tone, it was completely condescending. Please have him keep those tactics in his
boardroom and not in a public forum.

Legally the Corporation of the Town of Iroquois Falls broke the law by not following the
municipal act, attached is a letter from the OPP stating it is their service duty to follow up.
These complaints were issued back in October. We expect the OPP to do a full investigation.
Possibly Mr. Roman should have investigated all aspects of this matter.

In addition | will also be forwarding supplemental and relevant background information to your
attention.

Yours truly,

[ S

James A. Brown

c.C.

Allan Carroll
Andrew Roman



